
 
 
 

 
 
December 13th,2024 
 
Mr. Fadi Daye, P.E. 
Program and Project Supervisor 
Electric Safety and Reliability Branch 
Safety and Enforcement Division 
California Public Utilities Commission 
505 Van Ness Avenue 
San Francisco, CA 94102-3298 

Sandra Aguilar 
Team  Lead -Compliance 

Kearny Maintenance & Operations 
San Diego Gas & Electric 

Saguila2@SDGE.com 

 

Subject: 2024 SDG&E Response to CPUC Metro District Transmission Audit 
 
Dear Mr. Daye: 
 
San Diego Gas & Electric (SDG&E) appreciates the time Calvin Choi of the Electric Safety and 
Reliability Branch of the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) spent in the field 
September 16-20, 2024, in SDG&E’s Metro District inspecting transmission structures and 
subsequently review inspection and maintenance records.  The table below identifies findings Mr. 
Choi noted during fielding and review of records, and the corrective measures SDG&E took to 
remedy these findings. 

 

 
CPUC Comment SDGE Comment 

SDG&E’s records indicated that from 2020 to 2024, 
SDG&E had 8 overhead repair notifications that were 
completed or pending completion past SDG&E’s 
scheduled due date for corrective action. 

SDG&E acknowledged 
corrective actions for 8 orders 
were late and confirms 6 
corrective actions have been 
completed in the field. 2 are 
in design for engineer 
solution and are being 
properly tracked.  
 

The down guy wire supporting Pole Z2001473035 was 
loose. 

Corrective action was 
completed 12/2/2024. 



Items listed in your letter dated November 14th, 2024, have been addressed by SDG&E. If 
you have questions regarding these comments, please do not hesitate to contact myself at 
(619)-751-5256 or at s aguila2@sdge.com or Monica Curry at (619) 694-9323 or at 
m curry@sdge.com 

 

Sincerely, 
Sandra Aguilar 
Team Lead - Substation & Transmission Compliance 
cc. Monica Curry SDG&E, Christian Henderson SDG&E 
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